

The Rev Deborah Frazer
Bow Rectory
28 Coborn Street
London
E3 2AB

21st December 2016

Dear Rector

## London Borough of Tower Hamlets Historic Buildings Grant The Church of St Mary & the Holy Trinity Bow

Thank you for submitting an application to the London Borough of Tower Hamlets requesting a Historic Buildings Grant.

St Mary's is listed at Grade II\*, it is one of the Borough's most important historic churches and is a notable landmark within the east of Borough. It is currently included on Historic England's Register of Heritage at Risk.

We acknowledge the hard work and effort put in by the church to raise funds for vital works to the exterior of the tower, including securing a Heritage Lottery Fund Places of Worship grant.

Following the meeting of the Commissioners on 20<sup>th</sup> December 2016, I am pleased to inform you that the Council has agreed in principle to the making of an offer of grant of £20,000 for the works upon receipt of three tenders for the works. The offer would be subject to the terms and conditions as set out on the grant application form.

Please do not hesitate to contact Andrew Hargreaves (Borough Conservation Officer) should you require any further information at this stage.

Yours sincerely

Owen Whalley

Service Head, Planning & Building Control

## **Development & Renewal**

Tower Hamlets Town Hall 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Mulberry Place 5 Clove Crescent London E14 2BG

Tel: 020 7364 5576 andrew.hargreaves@towerhamlets.gov.u